Professional Trailbuilders Association 

Board of Directors Teleconference

Monday, March 10, 2014
Call to order – 6:08 p.m. (PST)
Board Members Present:
                                                             

	Troy Duffin

	Charles Dundas

	Susan Stormer

	Gerry Wilbour

	Bill Goulding

	Jon Underwood

	Peter Jensen

	Dennis Smith

	

	Mike Passo



1.  Discussion of Stonewall Member Meeting Agenda, Goals & Outcomes (Troy)
Agenda has been sent out. Still some gaps, that I think we should keep so we have flexibility. Anything look out of place, or other suggestions or additions?

Discussion:
· Jon – should we discuss different types of membership levels?

·  Troy – We'll have the standard policy discussions. Maybe that discussion can happen then?

· Dennis – we should put that on the table. I'm thinking more and more that it is a better idea. Opens the door for us to work with various non-profits. Agency folks as well. I'm all for this type of discussion.

· Gerry – Needs to be a different class of membership, and a non-voting type of membership.

· Troy – don't need to work it all through right now, but lets put it in front of the membership.

· Gerry – Certifications (good housekeeping seal). Revenue source. Allows members to get certified for extra cost, without raising dues. Having different membership levels, allow people to be involved without huge expense, while others can get certified to get extra recognition.

· Troy – Certification, or continuing ed, or both?

· Gerry – Certification is the idea to allow members to gain recognition.

· Dennis – It would be a higher level of scrutiny of a member to show that they are Certified members, instead of just a member.

· Jon – would like discussion about strategic planning in terms of what we need to do with our conferences. Some of those questions are worth pursuing. What subject matter. Why are we teaching our competition.

· Peter – That is exactly what we need to discuss in the Strategic Planning committee. 

· Troy – a 2015 conference decision is really needed, so it will happen before the strategic plan is going. Do we need a decision on 2015 right now.

· Charlie – it would be a mistake to do it now. I'd prefer to hear what the membership thinks.

· Jon – ITS is almost a thing that we need to scratch. Site and date, though, have a significant weakness.

· Troy – is there a concensus to open up the discussion right away in the meeting, and backing off of the plan to have a decision coming into the conference.

· Gerry – totally on the fence on whether to do the ITS.  Mike is trying to pull numbers together to see if it is financially viable. Don't feel that the Bend option is viable. Too much competition with ITS.

· Gerry – knowing the numbers is key to this decision.

· Dennis – I'd like Stonewall in '16, not in '15. Rather see somewhere in the middle of the country to be fair for all. Are we getting ahead of ourselves in thinking of coming back?

· Troy – we are throwing out history entirely. Not wedded to any idea. We will go to the conference open to everything, and see what comes out of the member meeting.

· Jon – may not throw out the idea of East/West alternating.

· Troy – We've put everything back on the table. We've experimented, and now we need to move forward.
2.  Conference Details. (Mike)
222 people so far. 30+ vendors. Early registration ends on this coming Friday.
Discussion:

· none

3.  Harvey Bell Award  (Troy)
Doug Wood has been nominated. Peter Jensen has declined. Any other nominations. Good dialog about changing the name. Roger Bell has a lot of history with the organization, and the organization has agreed to have this award. It would be uncomfortable to change the name.

Discussion:

· Gerry – I'm very uncomfortable changing the name. Roger is a great member of our organization, and a strong advocate of PTBA within the AT board. Harvey went out and found some new members to freshen up the organization. Harvey was a primary contributer to changing PTBA and making it a professional organization.

· Dennis – No specifics, but Harvey was not an entirely quality individual, so it has some poor thoughts associated with it.

· Troy – there is a possible way forward, by calling it the Harvey Bell Lifetime Achievement Award, with the potential to drop the name in the future.

· Gerry – Roger would be offended.

· Troy – lets leave it at that. Lets plan an email vote by email to vote on who gets it.

· Dennis – nominates Gerry Wilbour for the award this year.

· Troy – we will try to get this done within the week.

4.   Other Awards?  (Troy)

Jerry Morrison has recently passed away. He was a very shy guy, but he was one of the most prolific innovators in the Trail building industry. First trail rock crusher, trail paving machine that still is used today. Morrison Trail Blazer is the first of the real mechanized trail tools. 

Discussion:
· Dennis – Trail Blazer is the first mechanized trail specific pieces of equipment available.

· Gerry – Really showcases the value of private business in the trail building world, because it creates the nature for innovation.

· Gerry will work with Ken Baughman to work out the tribute portion of our program.

· Troy – it would be cool to try to find a Trail Blazer to get to the show.

· Troy – Could this tribute segway into the announcement of a new Trail Innovator Award.

· Jon – Is it just an announcement of a new award, or should we try to give it to someone.

· Dennis – It wasn't just about the Blazer, or the paver, but he was an engineer that innovated all over the map (suspension bridges, etc.). Support this award 100%

· Peter – should we give Jerry the award first? And use his award receipt as the announcement.

· Troy – can we contact Pam, his wife that we are planning to do this. Ken might be able to do it as well?

5.  New Business.
None.

6.  Meeting Adjourned at 7:04 pm  PST



